

St. Anthonys & Sts. Peter & Paul 15th Week in Ordinary Time July 12th-13th 2025



Pastor: Fr. Paul Kuhn

Email: paul.kuhn@fargodiocese.org

Rectory phone: 701-274-8259

Cell phone: 701-399-6371

Weekend Mass Schedule

Saturdays: St. Anthonys Mooreton 5:00p.m.

Sundays: St. Anthonys Mooreton 10:30a.m.

Sts. Peter & Paul Mantador 8:30a.m.

Daily Mass Schedule

Monday, July 14th: No Daily Mass

Tuesday, July 15th: No Daily Mass

Wednesday, July 16th: No Daily Mass

Thursday, July 17th: No Daily Mass

Friday, July 18th: No Daily Mass

Sacrament of Reconciliation

Saturday: 4:30p.m.-4:45p.m.

Anytime by request

Please Pray for:

Loretta Althoff, Steve Mertzen, Travis, Steve Cerkas, August Dockter, Mary Ann Franks, Kristen Czekala, Tyrell Fauske, Nettie Mauch, Kate Cook, Kathy (Dick) Mauch, David Severson, John Lingen Jr., Oliver Morff, Joe Lenz, Carol Colby, Micah Pellman, Julie Wahler, Cindy Braun, Randy Lugert, Randy Kolstad.

Financial Updates

St. Anthony

Plate: \$378.00

Envelope: \$2,580.00

Geo-Furnace: \$3,640.00

Cemetery: \$2,515.00

Cemetery Raffle: \$3,240.00

Upcoming Events & Announcements

- Fr. Kuhn at Summerfest at University of Mary call his cell phone in case of emergency.
- St. Anthony's welcome reception
 Sunday June 20th following the
 10:30a.m. Mass at the parish rectory.
- Our Lady of the Prairies Pilgrimage
 August 17th, 2025 Carmel Monastery.

Sts. Peter & Paul

Plate: \$579.00

Envelope: \$2,140.00

Event Income: \$1,195.00

Grain Check: \$1,291.49

Votive Candles: \$244.00

Eternal rest grant unto Wayne (Bozo) Colby, husband of Carol Colby. May his soul and all the souls of the faithful departed, rest in peace. Amen.

Scripture Reading: Psalm 69 or Luke chapter 10

Prayer of the Week: St. Michael the Archangel

St. Paul's Corner

Thank you for your hospitality and warm welcome as I begin my time with you here at St. Anthonys and Sts. Peter & Paul. My name is Fr. Paul Kuhn. I grew up in Harvey, North Dakota from my early elementary school years and graduated from Harvey High School in 2005. I grew up with a small family but now extended and blended family—I will share more down the road.

Near the beginning of my freshman year high school I began working in the dietary department at St. Aloisius Hospital in Harvey. I helped set and clean up tables in the senior housing and nursing home units, brought meals down and worked in the dish room. Towards my junior year of highs school I began working for two years at Piccadilly Pizza and Subs at the local Cenex gas station. I spent the Summer of 2005 living with my grandparents in Minot and worked at McDonalds. Later that fall I began attending Bismarck State College Until May 2007 studying generals and working as an assistant manager at Blockbuster Video and McDonalds.

In May of 2007 I began working with the Fargo Diocese with the Young Disciples missionary program. Later that August I moved to Fargo and began attending Minnesota State Community and Technical College in Moorehead, M.N. I worked a variety of job over the course of that year ultimately working at McDonalds one final time before beginning studies for the priesthood at Cardinal Muench Seminary and North Dakota State University from August of 2008 through May 2010. After the announcement of the closing of Cardinal Muench Seminary was made I was asked if I would be willing to continue my studies at Mount St. Mary's University and Seminary in Emmitsburg, Maryland. I completed my B.A. in Philosophy in May of 2012 and Masters of Theology in May 2016.

I officially moved home to North Dakota in May of 2016. I served one year as a transitional deacon at St. Catherines in Valley City, N.D; two years at Holy Family Catholic Church in Grand Forks (2017-2019); two years at St. James Basilica in Jamestown (2019-2021); a few months between St. Mary's Cathedral and Holy Cross in Fargo and West Fargo (Summer of 2021 through the end of the year. After experiencing burnout and needing time for my self and healing I took a six month sabbatical (January-June 2022) working with the Religious Sisters of Mercy in Alma, Michigan—I will share more about that down the road. In June of 2022 I began serving as the parochial vicar at St. John's in Wahpeton. Now, I begin this new leg of the journey with you and your families in Mooreton and Mantador. Please know of my prayers for you all and I look forward to serving these great communities.

Peace In Christ,

Fr. Kuhn NOTE: St. Pauls corner is named after my Confirmation patron not myself.;)